Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock on Wednesday 13 th Jan 2016
Present: 
Liz Finney (LF), Pat Guerin (PG), Pennie Drummond (PD), Muriel Taylor (MT), Lesley Harrison (LH) & Sandra Peters
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence   
Shaun Walsh (SW) & Anna Collins (AC)
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting
The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	3


	Matters Arising
The banner has arrived. It is longer than expected but looks good.
The Winter Schooling sessions have been successful & have made a small profit.

Thank you to Chris for the Festive additions to the web site. Also big thank you for his quiz which was a good idea but sadly poorly supported. The winner will receive a voucher for a free entry to a Cheshire PR.

SP has contacted Chelford, Youngs, Hope Valley & Alsager Saddlery re raffle prizes for our Annual Meeting.

PG will ask AC to ask Nantwich Saddlery when she is fully recovered

The date for Teggs Nose is confirmed as 2nd April 2016

LF has contacted Josie Ratter- Evison re booking the venue for the Chester PR
	PG

PG

LF

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report
MT reported that the balance will be £2199.45 once all outstanding cheques are cleared. We propose to send £1,500 to EGB.

	MT

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report
No report as memberships are in the process of being renewed.
	

	6
	PR
No report from AC as she is in hospital. We wish her a speedy recovery.
HI sent a very useful email raising various issues regarding group promotion. LF will ask him for a current group email list to help us keep our members informed of proposed events. 

Facebook has 1,266 friends & 992 followers. Twitter has 548 followers.
	

	7
	Quiz Night
This is booked at The Golden Pheasant, Plumley at 7.30 pm on 28th Jan 2016. Teams are coming from BBA, New Barn Livery. SP will visit some local livery yards to promote this. 

	SP

	8
	Annual Meeting 4th Feb 2016
Venue is booked but menu not finalised yet. All asked to bring a raffle prize. 
	PG

	9
	Training Day 14th Feb 2016 
LF reported that all the organisation is in place.
	LF

	10
	Report from EGB AGM
LF gave a short summary of the main points.
	LF

	11
	Report on Congleton Ride
Poorly attended due to very bad weather early on the morning but those who came enjoyed the ride & kept dry. A profit of £142 was made.
	PG

	12
	Inter – Regional Competition
This year it will be held at the Lindum Ride in July. We need to try to form a potential team as early as possible in the season. We also need to decide which of our neighbouring groups to join up with. 
	LF



	13
	Merchandise.
a. Group trailer stickers. Not sure of demand as many people not keen to stick permanent signs on their trailers. Perhaps better to have a national sticker if any.
b. Frolic commemorative plaques. Some debate as to whether we have a different colour for each day or same for both. Probably depends on cost which will be discussed with AC. 

	PG
PD

	14
	AOB

1. Pony Club Championships. We have been approached by Robert Blane to ask if we wish to include a Cheshire Group Ride with this event in return for help from our group. The Endurance Ride is on a weekday which could be a problem but we will talk to Robert as another Cheshire ride could be advantageous considering the venue. 

2. Marker spray. PG will order sufficient cans for the coming season.

3. The Northern Volunteers Conference is on 20th Feb 2016 . LF, PG, LH, SW & Mandy Morriss (new Sec for Wirral Ride) will attend.
4. The new Groups Terms of Reference Document received from Kerry Dawson was discussed & LF will send our comments to Kerry. 
	PG

PD

	15
	Date of next meeting.

Tuesday 15 March at The Laurels at 7.30pm
	


